[bookmark: _GoBack]Pre-school Play and Learning Newsletter for 19th – 23rd Nov 2018
Play and Learning Highlights:  
It has been World Nursery Rhyme Week this week and we have spent every day singing nursery rhymes using our song sack bag.  This is an activity that all the children love doing and they are all demonstrating a great knowledge of such songs, which is great to see – not only for the enjoyment they are gaining from it but also with regards to their early phonic skills.  It has been proven that children who know lots of nursery rhymes off by heart by the time they are 4 years old tend to be better readers and spellers when they are at school.   They also loved making their mice sock puppets for Hickory Dickory Dock– we hope you enjoying using them at home too.
The children were also encouraged to create using junk modelling this week and it has been very interesting to observe their problem solving, imagination and physical skills whilst doing this. We have got through a lot of masking tape!!  
For the past two weeks we have put the playdough in the home corner. The children have make fantastic use of it in their cooking role play, adding sand to the mixture to! Many have been using the recipe books to pretend to follow a recipe – a lovely behaviour to see developing as it demonstrates their awareness of the purpose of print.  
Out & About sessions: We went out on a frosty Wednesday morning to the stream and bridge near Gwel an Mor.  On the way we spent lots of time exploring the frost and ice on leaves and other objects and discovering what our breath does on a cold morning!  Bridge building was the challenge of the day once we got to the stream and the children demonstrated great team work and motivation to build something they could stand on using sticks and stones.
Sounds and Letters/language focus:
We are continuing to focus on alliteration and have had fun making up foods to go with our names using the same sounds, e.g. Natalie noodle nuggets, Rebekah’s raspberry rolls, to buy in a pretend café. We have also played a sorting game where the children had to help the dinosaurs Paul and Sam to sort out their muddled up (objects beginning with s and p).  
Louise has used the song sack and rhyme cards to develop the Starfish’s awareness of nursery rhymes, leaving the last word off the end of a line which the children have to fill it in with the correct word. 
Ideas to support your child at home:  
· I know we constantly tell you about the importance of singing nursery rhymes with your children but we really can’t overemphasise the impact it has on developing the skills children need to do well at phonics later on.  Sing them with your child as part of what you do every day, in the bath, in the car, as you sort the washing out.  As your child becomes more familiar with them leave off the last word of each line so they have to say it themselves. Older children might like a nursery rhyme book, as the pictures will prompt them to sing the song themselves, which often makes them feel like they are ‘reading’ the book. 
